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November 6, 2015 

 

Diana Pommen – Director Interjurisdictional Affairs and Compliance 
Alberta Electric System Operator 
2500, 330-5th Avenue SW 
Calgary, Alberta  T2P 0L4 
 

Dear Diana: 

RE:  AESO Compliance per ISO Rule Section 501.10 

The AESO informed the MSA in a letter dated November 2, 2015 and in earlier 
communications of potential compliance concerns in relation to ISO rule section 501.10 
(“the rule”).  In its letter of November 2nd, the AESO raised the issue that consultation in 
relation to Module B of AUC Proceeding 790 has led to an AESO determination to 
apply 2015 loss factors into 2016 on an interim basis.  This approach is based upon the 
Commission’s prior ruling (Decision 2014-110) that the current loss factor calculation 
methodology does not comply with the Transmission Regulation and the fact that the 
Commission has yet to rule on a new loss factor calculation methodology.  Accordingly, 
the AESO has not calculated new loss factors for 2016 and thereby believes its intended 
approach places it in contravention of sections 2(1), 2(2), and 2(4) of the rule. 

The MSA has an obligation to ensure compliance with the ISO rules but it has also 
exercised its discretion to forbear as set forth in s. 57 of the AUCA from time to time in 
circumstances that promote effective long term and enduring compliance with the rules 
and where the public interest is protected.  

In this case, the AESO identified this matter to the MSA on the basis that strict 
adherence to the above-noted sections by the AESO is impacted by a stakeholder 
consultation process in relation to Proceeding 790 and by the timing of an awaited 
Commission decision confirming a new loss factor calculation methodology. 

In recognition of the foregoing, the MSA is prepared to forbear in regards to AESO non-
compliance with the requirements set out in sections 2(1), 2(2), and 2(4) of the rule as 
applicable to 2016 loss factors.  Prior compliance concerns expressed by the AESO in 
relation to sections 2(5) and 2(6) of the rule continue to be addressed by the MSA’s letter 
of April 9, 2015. 

The MSA intends to publish this letter by posting it on our website with the AESO’s 
letter of November 2, 2015 appended.  If you have any questions, please contact me. 
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Yours truly, 

/s/ Doug Doll 
 
Director, Corporate Services and Compliance 

 

 

cc:    Jerry Mossing – AESO 
 John Kehler – AESO 
 John Martin - AESO 
 Dan Shield - AESO 
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